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37th Session of the Universal Periodic Review
Review of Australia – 20 January 2021   

Statement by the Democratic Socialist Republic of Sri Lanka

Madam President, 

Sri Lanka welcomes the delegation of Australia and appreciates the presentation made. 
We appreciate the progress achieved by Australia since its second UPR in protecting and promoting human rights, including the allocation of a package on social cohesion in 2019 to share economic and social development with all communities, and the establishment in 2020 of a Women’s Safety Council to coordinate work against violence against women and children.
We welcome the public consultation process undertaken on the next five-year National Action Plan to Combat Modern Slavery, and take positive note of Australia’s efforts in advancing the rights of the elderly and the decision to provide $537 million funding for priorities in this area.
In a constructive spirit, Sri Lanka recommends that Australia:

1. Ratifies the International Convention on the Protection of the Rights of All Migrant Workers and Their Families;
2. Addresses persisting disparities faced by indigenous peoples and ensure equal rights and protections for both indigenous and non-indigenous Australians;
3. Strengthens the national human rights commission including through the provision of adequate resources;
4. Raises the minimum age of criminal responsibility to an internationally accepted level; and
5. Advances the right to education of all children including through the equitable funding of schools.
We wish Australia success in its UPR engagement. 

